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London Councils
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London Councils

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Yvonne Ruffle (Bexley), Suraj Pandit (Camden), Helen Watson (Hackney), Lesley Clarke (Harrow), Elena Russell (Hillingdon), Margaret Burns and Keeley Cooper (Kensington & Chelsea), Rachel Mundy (Merton/Sutton), Claudine Fox (Richmond), Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest), Claire Freeman (City of London) and Angela Wilson (London Fire Brigade).

1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

The minutes of the meeting held on 1 February 2011 were agreed.

2. PRESENTATION – Robert Fox, LinkedIn


Robert Fox, LinkedIn, gave a presentation on the following:

· LinkedIn and social media

· Our network

· LinkedIn and London councils

· Our solutions

· The member experience

· Our clients

· Recruiter demonstration

A copy of Robert’s presentation is attached to the minutes.

If colleagues would like to find out more about what LinkedIn can offer please contact Robert at:

Telephone: +44 (0) 203 100 3050

Mobile: +44 (0)7808 798833

Email: rfox@linkedin.com

3. LBRP CONTRACTS 

Colleagues raised concern about not receiving information on access agreements to the Lots.   Jennie agreed to contactRachel Mundy and report back to the group.

4.
CRB UPDATE – Jennie Burbury, Ealing

The next CRB national meeting takes place on 19th April in Liverpool.  Unfortunately Jennie is unable to attend this meeting but will circulate papers to colleagues when these are made available.

London Councils recently raised, through the LGA/LGE, concern about the price increase of CRB checks.   No formal response to date.

If any colleagues have any issues they would like raised please contact Jenny Burbury.  

5.
UKBA LIMITS – Jennie Burbury, Ealing

Jennie asked if any colleagues had put in a bid for a new certificates since the recent announcement on new processes.   

Colleagues raised concern about having to re-apply when a social worker moves up the career ladder.

6.
LONDON COUNCILS UPDATE 

Future of London Councils

For the last three years the Regional Employers’ (REO), was part of Capital Ambition (CA).  CA was wound up on the 31 March 2011.  The resource of the REO will now be two people.  2-3 years ago the resource had effectively been 6 people.  The Heads of HR at their April meeting were asked they want from the team in the future in terms of support to networks and work-streams.   One decision was to cut the resource REO give to the Recruitment Managers network.  Support will continue for the remainder of 2011.  Agreed discussion at a future meeting on what the team can provide.

National Pay Negotiations 

Simon Pannell informed colleagues that the national employers’ final position on pay was to make no offer for 2011-12.  This was communicated to the unions on 17 February 2011.   

The London Borough of Southwark announced to employees that they plan to make a payment of £250 to those earning £21,000 and below (i.e. to apply central government’s public sector pay policy).  It appeared that this was to be made as a non-consolidated one-off payment.  

Changes to Terms and Conditions

London Councils updated and re-circulated to the Heads of HR, a summary table on activities being undertaken and the level of engagement with senior managers, members and trade unions.

It is planned to update the anonymised table that identifies issues being considered during April.

Jobs Portal – Update

Due to this project being stalled for the past few years due to the GLA no longer wishing to support this element of the ‘yourlondon’ site, colleagues were asked six months ago to send in an invoice to London Councils, who would then refund £1,000, which each individual borough contributed towards this project.    

To date the following boroughs have not re-claimed:

	BOROUGH
	RECRUITMENT CONTACT EMAILED IN SEPTEMBER 2010 RE RE-CLAIM (in brackets  were the main contact in 2006)

	Barnet
	Simon Kenniford/Simon Wheatley

	Brent
	Tracey Connage (Valerie Jones)

	Bromley
	Charles Obazuaye

	Camden
	Mike Cooke (Stuart Thorn)

	Croydon
	Pamela Parkes

	Ealing
	David Veale

	Greenwich
	Tim Anderson (David Stanley)

	Hackney
	Caroline Anderson (Jennifer Hartland)

	Haringey
	Steve Davies (Stuart Young)

	Harrow
	Lesley Clarke (Sonia Arora)

	Kingston upon Thames
	Sheila West

	Newham
	Steve Whitehead/Beverley Williams (Susan McNally)

	Southwark
	Bernard Nawrat

	City of Westminster
	Graham White


Please note: any invoices sent in should NOT include VAT.

Equalities and Human Rights Commission – Guidance on references 

At the February meeting Simon asked colleagues what their authority practice was around providing absence information.  There was concern that existing practice could cause potential problems under the Equality Act e.g. absences related to disability (highlighted in Module 4 of the Equality Act Starter Kit – link below) 

http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/advice-and-guidance/new-equality-act-guidance/equality-act-starter-kit/
There is a lot of information on the HRC website regarding monitoring absence and the need for employers to remain compliant.  The information on what should be provided in terms of references is quite complex.  For example: you could read the guidance as ‘when giving a reference you can only mention any sickness absence and not absences related to disability, maternity or gender re-alignment’.     

Simon has asked the LGE for an interpretation, he is also awaiting feedback from a legal firm.  Will feedback to the group at a later date.

7.
TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

Colleagues were asked to think about future topics for future meetings and were reminded that as a group, we need to ensure that the meetings can add value. This can only be achieved through  input from boroughs attending.

The following themes were agreed for future meetings:

16 June - Agency Worker Directive - Peta Newlin agreed to explore a possible speaker 

22 September – Vetting and Fraud - Jennie Burbury to explore a possible speaker at NSL
Colleagues are encouraged to put forward any items they would like to see on future agendas.  Please email Debbie Williams or contact Jennie to discuss.

8.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following topics were discussed:

· LBRP Contracts – SLA’s for Lot 1 with KPI’s – has anyone feedback?  Peta Newlin, Hounslow
· LBRP Contracts – Boroughs discussed Lot 2 update on suppliers and are awaiting new templates for both interim and permanent recruitment

· Guardian Social Work Network – next event on 9th June (2.30-4.30pm).  If you have not received details regarding this event contact Alistair Williams, Guardian.   Sandra Segal, Greenwich

· Does anyone have a specific JNC contract with and without allowances for youth workers?  Jennie Burbury, Ealing

9.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

16 June 2011 (10-12.30pm)

Future Dates

22 September 2011 (10-12.30pm)

15 December 2011 (10-12.30pm)
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